SEDGWICK COUNTY COMMISSIONER

REGULAR BOARD MEETING
May 7, 2019
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Donald Schneider with Howard McCormick, Mark Turner and Christy Beckman present.  
McCormick moved to approve the agenda with the addition of reports on Dwayne Immel conversation, Pony Express Signage progress, E911 and Mac under reports and add Carol Stephens under new business.  Turner second, carried. 
The May 7, 2019 payables were reviewed.  McCormick moved to approve the May 7, 2019 payables.  Turner second, carried.  

The minutes of the April 23, 2019 meeting were reviewed.   Turner moved to approve the minutes as presented.  McCormick second, carried. 

The Treasurer’s April Financial Report was reviewed.  

Schneider reported that he spoke to Dwayne Immel who is interested in looking into Sedgwick County for the possibility of placement of a cellulosic Ethanol Plant.  Mr. Immel will attend the meeting on May 21st at 10:00.  

Schneider told the Board there is interest from Alex Lasiter about getting investors for a CBD extraction facility in Sedgwick County.

Turner reported on the progress he has made with the Pony Express Signage project.  
McCormick reported on the E911 meeting and after speaking with the FCC he found out that the E-911 budget needs to increase by $30,000 by tripling the surcharge next year due to Century Link upgrading the system and not supporting the current system.
McCormick reported on the MAC meeting.  The state fire marshal explained that there are only three people in this county that can order an air drop and that is the three fire chiefs.  This is the only way the state will reimburse the drop.  

Lisa Ault, Human Services, joined the meeting.  Kelly Lowery, Attorney, was contacted by phone.  Discussion was held on how comp time is computed in their department.  Ault left the meeting.  

McCormick moved to approve a liquor license for the Chamber of Commerce for an event to be held on the courthouse lawn on June 7, 2019.  Turner second, carried.  

Rick Furrow, Road & Bridge, joined the meeting.  Furrow recommended hiring Les Yoshimoto and Dale Jones as seasonal mowers.  Schneider moved to approve the hiring of Les Yoshimoto and Dale Jones as seasonal mower operators at $14 per hour, to begin May 21, 2019.  Turner second, carried.  McCormick moved to suspend Greg Andersen until he gets his CDL and will allow two weeks to achieve this.  Turner second, carried.  Discussion was held on hiring a part time person for the office.  Furrow will put an ad in the newspaper.  Furrow left the meeting.
Chris Howes, Building Maintenance, joined the meeting.  Howes updated the Board on current projects.  Discussion was held on payment for a package that was delivered but not ordered.  Howes left the meeting.
Carlton Britton, Sheriff, and Adam Greenman, Deputy, joined the meeting.  Britton told the Board that he has many vehicles that are needing maintenance.  Discussion was then held on overtime in the Sheriff’s office.  Part of the overtime from last month will be reimbursed by the state for the Click it or Ticket program for the Undersheriff.  The Board is concerned about the Undersheriff receiving overtime since this is an exempt position.  Britton responded by saying it has been this way since before he started at the county.  The Board told him from today forward the Undersheriff will follow the policy concerning overtime.  Much discussion was held on the budget and the processes in the department.  Discussion was held about issues with the GPS trackers.  Schneider will look into these issues.  Britton and Greenman left the meeting.
Tracy Kizer, Weed & Pest, joined the meeting.  Kizer updated the Board on current projects including discussion on using city water to fill up the tank and applying for a grant for lights out at the fairgrounds.  Kizer reported to the Board that the hood in the fairground kitchen passed the inspection.  Kizer left the meeting. 

Rob Crowder, Civil Defense, joined the meeting.  Crowder updated the Board on current projects and reported on his most recent academy training.  The Board would like to do a resolution concerning air drops. Discussion was held on the E-911 budget increase.  Crowder left the meeting.  
Vince Cropp, PC Telcom, joined the meeting.  Cropp presented the Board with permits for approval for the east half of the project they have been working on for County Rd 12.  Cropp asked the Board to consider forgoing some of the permit fees for this broadband project.  The Board will take this request under consideration and asked to put this on next week’s agenda.  Cropp left the meeting.
Turner moved to approve Investment Resolution #2019-015 for Points West Community Bank in the amount of $100,000 at .90% interest.  McCormick second, carried.

Turner moved to approve Investment Resolution #2019-016 for Points West Community Bank in the amount of $100,000 at .90% interest.  McCormick second, carried.

Turner moved to approve Investment Resolution #2019-017 for Points West Community Bank in the amount of $100,000 at .90% interest.  McCormick second, carried.

Kelly Lowery, Attorney, was contacted by phone to discuss the E-911 surcharge increase.  Lowery will send a resolution over for approval.  
Carol Stephens requested the use of the fairgrounds for the Ovid School Alumni.  Turner moved to approve the use of the fairgrounds on August 17-19, 2019 at no charge for the Ovid School Alumni.  McCormick second, carried.

McCormick moved to approve Resolution 2019-018 concerning the E-911 surcharge increase from $.70 to $2.10.  Turner second, carried.
McCormick moved to adjourn the meeting.  Turner second, carried.  Meeting was adjourned.

_________________________________        _________________________________  Donald Schneider, Chairman                            Christy M. Beckman, Clerk to the Board    






   

                

